Hulland Ward Parish Council

www.hullandwardparishcouncil.gov.uk – Email: parishclerk@hullandwardparishcouncil.gov.uk – Tel: 07938 808730

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held at Hulland Ward Millennium Village Hall On Monday 12 May 2025 at 7.00 pm

Present: Cllrs A Champion (Chair), P Birkbeck (Vice-Chair), D Astle, M Atkin, K Dean, J Morgan. 4 members of the public, M Barrell (representing Hulland Village), Cllr D Murphy (DDDC) Mrs B Kirkham (Clerk)

1) Attendance/Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllrs Balls, S Morgan and Street, Ms L Redfern (representing Biggin Village) and C Boam (NHW)

2) Welcome by the Chair of the Parish Council

The Parish Council Chair, Cllr Arthur Champion welcomed everyone to the meeting.

3) Invited comments from members of the public

Residents and Councillors expressed their concern over proposed development plans for Hulland Ward and when local people are going to be consulted. Cllr Murphy explained that it was very early days, committee have considered proposals; Cllr Murphy felt that some sites would not make it into the plan. Cllr Murphy to obtain more information and what the next steps are likely to be. The District Council will need to think about infrastructure as Severn Trent systems are struggling to cope at present. The District Council does not have a 5-year housing stock; having a local plan would be useful. Landowners will have approached the District Council following a call for potential sites. Cllr Murphy suggested looking at the arguments against development so these can be used in the future.

The Annual Parish Council Meeting immediately followed this meeting.

Signed		 	 	 	 	• • • • • •
Ū						
Dated	• • • • • • • •	 	 	 	 	